

LAKELINES

NOVEMBER 2009

President's Letter www.lakeinthewoods.org

Friends, Neighbors, and Residents,

The Annual LITW Community Meeting is scheduled for Wednesday November 11, 2009 7 PM Bainbridge Library

You all are invited to attend. Find out about your board of trustees. Hear committee reports. Learn about what's happened in 2009 and what some of the plans for 2010 will be.

4-Way Stop sign update. I learned just last Thursday from Matt Lynch that the criteria for getting a stop sign is 2,000 cars using an intersection in one 24-hour time period. Needless to say I was floored and saddened. Thanks to Sharon Zetzer for suggesting we try to get that intersection designated a 4 way stop. I guess safety issues and speeding cars aren't a good enough reason.

<u>Dam Maintenance.</u> I would like to thank Pete Bongiovanni for bringing the issue to our attention. He mentioned that it was time to brush hog the slope and remove some trees that had grown up near the spillway. Wheeler Landscaping did a great job on the mowing.

Have a very nice and safe holiday season. Please look out for people using the roads. Drivers drive slowly! Walkers and runners please remember to wear your reflective gear!

Dave Strauch President of Your Trustees

LITW BOOK CLUB

The November meeting is **Thursday, November 12th 7:30 PM**, at Trish Owen's house, 16370 Misty Lake Glen. We're discussing The Sparrow by Mary Doria Russell. The December meeting will be a holiday get together. Our next book, which we will discuss in January, is No angel by Jay Dobns and Nils Johnson-Shelton. Please contact Trish Owen, owennos@roadrunner.com or 543-4105 if you have any questions.

SECOND ANNUAL LAKE IN THE WOODS TURKEY TROT



The second annual LITW Turkey Trot is Saturday, November 21st at 10:00 AM. We will meet at the pavilion. Whether you run or walk (or crawl ©), come join us for some neighborhood fun. If you have any questions call, Karyn Markel, 708-2314.

ANNUAL LITW HOLIDAY PARTY

Save the date... Sunday, December 13th at 3:00 PM at the pavilion. More information to come. If you have any questions call, Karyn Markel, 708-2314.



LOOKING FOR A GOOD CONTRACTOR



We are planning on redoing our kitchen (gutting it!) and wanted to find out if anyone in LITW has done theirs, and would recommend their contractors. We would like several bids, and it would be nice to have a recommendation from the neighborhood. If you have any information, good or bad, please contact: I_kammer@hotmail.com. We really appreciate your help.